
 

 
 

 
ACBL Board of Directors 
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President 
Ruth Pana 

303.757.7087 
 

Vice President 
Blair Young 

720.261.4305 
 

Secretary/Directory 
Carol Levinson 
303.904.7531 

 
Treasurer 

Don Heitler 
303.757.3506 

 
Sectional Chair/Supplies 

Bob Eberhardt 
303.758.8738 

 
I/N Chair 

Front Range Challenge 
Sherry Levitt 
303.696.7039 

 
Caddies 

Blair Young 
720.261.4305 

 
Partnerships/Education 

Jim Calhoun 
720.431.4160 

 
Hospitality 

Nancy Rainwater 
303.333.6933 

 
Membership 

Shelbie Bastiaans 
303.941.9698 

 
Budget/Publicity/Photography 

Tom Burger 
303.771.3431 

 
 

Newsletter  Date  

TABLE TALK               

      PLATINUM  

  LIFE MASTER 
       DAVID CAPRERA 
                 
Reported by Don Heitler 

 
     David Caprera was born and raised 
in Boston.  He and his wife, Anne, also a 
duplicate bridge player, graduated from 
Princeton.  They have two children. 
     He is a bond partner in Kutak Rock 
and participated in the bond financing of 
the Budweiser Center in which the Boul-
der Bridge Unit holds its sectionals. 
    In the last three years, David has 
earned more than 4000 masterpoints 
playing with 75 different partners.  Dur-
ing this time he also has won the Mini-
McKenney twice in his category.  In 
1990, he won the Epson World Bridge 
Championship.   
    David is a high level ping pong player, 
a low handicap golfer, an avid fisherman 
(he ties his own flies) and a gourmet 
cook.  He is also an accomplished musi-
cian.                                                                           Continued on Page 7 

 

From Unit President,   
Ruth Pana 

FALL  2012 

      American Contract  

 Bridge League  Unit 361 

     On behalf of the Unit 361 Board and 
its 1,245 members I would like to thank 
the following departing board mem-
bers: 
    Bob Eberhardt has been on the 
board for two years.  He has served  as 
Chairman of Sectionals and supplies 
and 2011 Regional chairman. Don 
Heitler, treasurer for the past four years 
and a former board member.  Sherry 
Levitt, served on the board these past 
two years as Partnership Chairman, I/N 
Chairman and chair of the Front Range 
Challenge. Nancy Rainwater, has 
served as Hospitality Chairman the 
past two years  
     Blair Young, vice-president and 
caddy chairman has decided to run for 
another two-year term.  Thanks Blair.      
Thank you to legal advisor Forest Clark 
and Susan Grauer, Ethics Chair. 
    And special gratitude goes to Maxine 
Divine and Shirley Gates, former Unit 
Board Members, who served as Re-
gional Chairmen this year. Our Denver 
Regional had 2194.5 tables and the 
introduction to the Denver Regional of 
0-750 Gold Rush Pairs drew  264 pairs. 
The Board-A-Match teams had 48 
teams for the popular two-session 
event; Swiss teams on Monday was 
attended by 116 teams. Maxine, 
Shirley and their committee put to-
gether packets of treats which the play-
ers enjoyed all week.  Susan Mar-
shbanks was chairman of Charity 
Night.  Food Bank of the Rockies was 
the beneficiary of your generosity.  
    We are grateful to Carolyn Newcomb 
for assisting us in getting our new web-
site up and running.  Please visit often. 

 

Continued on Page 4 

www.denverbridge.com 
 

Welcome to our new site… 

you will find links to  

local clubs, lessons, sectional 

and regional flyers...membership 

info, master point races, partner-

ship requests, Table Talk, Unit 

Board Minutes, sectional and re-

gional results...and much more!!!!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       A N N U A L  M E E T I N G  
 
   On Thursday, November 8, 
2012, the annual membership 
meeting  will take place at 6:45 
P.M. 
   Each year at this time we 
have our Fall Election, selecting 
candidates to serve on the Den-
ver Unit 361 Board of Directors 
for two-year terms. 
    In accordance with Unit 361 
By-laws, Bob Eberhardt, Sec-
tional Chair,  who is not running 
for re-election, served as chair-
man of the nominating commit-
tee for the selection of the (5) 
open positions for the 2012-
2014 Unit 361 Board of Direc-
tors.  Members of the nominat-
ing committee included: Penny 
Coffman,  Nancy Rainwater, 
Curt Soloff and Paula Warren.  
The unit is grateful for all their 
help.  
   The candidates seeking office 
are listed on this page.   

 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
DIRECTORY 

2012 
 

Is your information correct in 
the 2012 Directory?  The Den-
ver Unit gets its membership 
data directly from the ACBL.  If 
you need to update your infor-
mation, make the corrections 
with ACBL using form in the 
ACBL Bulletin or e-mail the 
ACBL (www.acbl.org) 

        2012 CANDIDATES FOR DENVER UNIT 361  
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“I have been a member of the American Contract 

Bridge League since 1970 and part of the Denver 

Unit from the late 70's. I owe much to the larger or-

ganization and have always been a grateful recipient 

of the benefits of being a member of the Denver Unit. 

I would be grateful to have the opportunity to give 

time and energy to the needs of the Denver Unit by 

serving on the board.”   

            Bill Beard 

“My name is John Gallagher. I have been in metro 

Denver for the 20 years since I retired from the Air 

Force. Playing Bridge at the clubs in town, and at the 

tournaments around the area, has always been a source 

of enjoyment – both the game and the players. I am 

glad for the opportunity, if selected, to give back some 

time and effort to continue to allow our district to be 

such a wonderful place to get together and play. I hope 

to help ensure that we keep up our great reputation! 

Thanks.” 

 

“Playing bridge and meeting so many new people 

have added a new dimension to my life.  I believe 

helping out by being on the board will add yet an-

other!  May we be happy and content.” 

 
      Joan Kushner 
 

“I am 30 years old and have been playing bridge for 

about 4 years now.  My father has not only taught me 

the game of bridge, but also the importance of ac-

knowledging the work of those who have served on the 

board making it possible for all of us to enjoy tourna-

ment bridge in Denver.  I would like to continue to 

make my contribution to the efforts of those presently 

serving.  I am very excited about getting some younger 

people interested in the game.”  
     
       Blair Young 

“I would like the opportunity to serve on the 

board in order to give back to an organization 

that has meant so much to me. I have served be-

fore and would enjoy serving again. I have been 

a member of the ACBL and the Denver Unit for 

over 30 years and have been active as a player 

for about 15 years. Thank you for your consid-

eration.” 

     Lori Beard 

 



 

 

DIRECTORY ADVERTISING 

 
Ad space is sold on a first-come basis.  The 

unit prints 1,100 directories annually, so 

your advertising dollars go a long way. 

       AD RATES: 

 $350 for full page 

 $175 for half page 

 $50 for business card ad 

PROVIDE CAMERA-READY ART  

Contact: 

     Carol Levinson 303-904-7531 
    

SUPPORT DENVER UNIT 361 

 

 

 

 

 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

Dr. Kay Barrow 

Lois Cummings 

Jean Grunwald 

Carole Hedstrom 

Len Herz 

Andrew McClelland 

Linda Most 

Dee Reed 

Margaret M. Reinert 

Marion J. Sunshine 

Doris West 
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SECTIONAL TABLE COUNTS FOR  

FISCAL YEAR 2011-2012 

  

November, 2011..543.5 

January, 2012......506.5 

 

March, 2012….522 

July, 2012…….519.5 

GOODWILL APPOINTMENTS 
 

Thirteen people were appointed to the District 

17 Goodwill Committee in Las Vegas.   

Appointed from Unit 361:  

Jerry Newcomb and Ruth Pana 

Congratulations! 



 Platinum Life Master 
(10000) 

 

David Caprera 
 

Emerald Life Master 
(7500) 

 

Warren Garrett 
 

Diamond Life Master 
(5000) 

 

Patricia Norman 
David Warner 

 
Gold Life Master (2500) 

 

Karen Trujillo 
Gerry Schechter 

 
Silver Life Master (1000) 

 

Maria Aragon 
Thomas Burger 

Karen Cox 

Judith Cozzens 
Maxine Divine 

Harlan James Dulan 
Michael Holmes 

Sally Hughes 
Toni Krueger 
Todd Mucci 

Marty Reeves 
Shirley Schley 

Carol Ward 
Georgia Wilson 

 
Bronze Life Master (500) 

 

Timothy Auckland 
Jim Francis 

Linda Harder 
Wendy Leonard 
Carol Levinson 
Katie McCool 

Marjorie McDonald 
Annette Mickle 
John Posluszny 

           UNIT 361 MILESTONES 
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Congratulations to  
Unit 361  

New Life Masters 
 

William Arkin 
Donna Arkin 

Beverly Brilliant 
Jack Carver 
Kevin Dunn 

Bob Eberhardt 
Ellen Jenkins 

James LaFave 
Carol Leatherman 

Dennis Leatherman 
Donna McMillan 

Eric Mead 
Jane Mondrow 
Frederic Platt 

Betty Raymond 
Brian Rink 

David Robinson 
James Salbenblatt 
Jilane Savignano 

Ellen Tallman   Note:   Milestones  are through                      
   August 1, 2012. 

From President (Cont. from Page 1) 
 

    Recently, all Six ACBL Unit 
Boards of Colorado joined forces 
and contributed $1,050 to the 
American Red Cross Colorado Fire 
Relief Fund. 
    Unit 361 Sectionals held at Jef-
ferson County Fairgrounds are fac-
ing new challenges.  We are re-
quired to use ONLY Pepsi Products 
and also, to use an approved list of 
caterers.  We want to provide a light 
lunch to all KO teams that are play-
ing on Friday and staying for  the 
afternoon session; however it is not 
possible to know how many of the 
players arriving for the afternoon 
session  will be partaking of the light 
lunch. We rely on prior tournament 
attendance.  The board will con-
tinue to try to provide a light lunch 
to as many players  as  possible.   
Saturday and Sunday will be ca-
tered as usual.  

2012 REGIONAL AWARDS 

 
LOU NEFF TROPHY 

(Unit player winning the most 

masterpoints at the Regional) 
 

David Caprera  

Anne Brenner 
 

FRANK THORWALD TROPHY 
(199erUnit player winning the most  

masterpoints at Regional) 
 

Jim Wolf 
 

LEN SMITH  

DEVER POST AWARD 
(Unit player who begins year with 0-

20 point; and wins the most  

 masterpoints from all sources during 

the year) 
 

Fran Huber 

Glen Woodson 
                                   
 

UNIT 361   2011 

NEWER PLAYER 

SECTIONAL  

AWARDS 
 

 

KINNINGHAM-

WOODWARD  

DIRECTOR’S AWARD 
(299er player winning the most 

masterpoints in 299er events at the  

four Denver  Sectionals) 
 

Susan Marshbanks  

G. Steve Wheeler 
 

 

 I/N SUSAN DITTMER  

TRAVELING TROPHY 
 

(299er player winning the most  

masterpoints at April I/N sectional) 

 

Georgiana Butler 
 



Playing in 

Philadelphia 

By Carol Bertz 

  

     The summer 

NABC was held 

in Philadelphia, 

PA in mid-July. 

There were quite a 

few people from 

Colorado attend-

ing and represent-

ing District 17 and 

the Denver bridge 

community very 

well. Personally, I 

only played the 

first four days of the tournament in the Life Master 

Pairs. 

     This was my first time to play in the 0-5000 Life 

Master Pairs since I “graduated” from the 0-1500 

pairs event. It was a little intimidating the first day as 

I heard many players saying their goal was just to Q 

for day two. I could definitely relate to that as quali-

fying was my only goal as well. 

     LUCK – you need lots of that mixed in with some 

skill to win anything in duplicate bridge. My playing 

partner, Marie Smerjac, and I had enough luck to sur-

vive in the first qualifying round and a comfortable 

cushion to move forward into the semi finals on day 

two. It felt good going into the second day of the 

event, which was trimmed from 180 pairs that started 

to 96 pairs. 

      The first semi-final round we seemed to click on 

all cylinders with everything working for us. We had 

a 58% game and were sitting in 5th place overall after 

the morning session. Ding…ding…ding… Earth call-

ing- crash and burn. Ouch – the second semi final al-

most did us in but we survived to qualify for the fi-

nals on day three with 52 pairs. Joanna Chau and 

Audrius Mizeikis also qualified for day three of the 

finals in the same event. 

     In the first session of the Finals, we had one hand 

that we thought was certainly a zero! East passed, 

South bid 1 , West overcalled 2 , and North made 

a TO double showing the other two suits. East passed 

with only 2 points and singleton heart. After some 

thoughtful consideration, south passed converting the 

DBL to penalty. West managed to take 4 tricks, down 

4 doubled and vulnerable for a –1100. Definitely a 

disaster. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

But it wasn’t actually as bad as we thought. In our 

section, 6 EW pairs were –1400, 4 were –1100, 1 pair 

was –800, 1 was –400, and one a –140. It was the talk 

of the 2nd final session. We met the pair that pulled 

the double and made three spades. Not happy camp-

ers. 

     Marie and I played well enough in the two finals 

to finish a respectable 32nd place, so quite pleased 

with that result. Congratulations to John Gustafson 

and Neil Petrie from Ft. Collins who finished sixth in 

the event. Jon Brandon and Dom DiFelice played in 

the Von Zedtwitz life master pairs with all the pros 

and also made it to day three of the finals. Burke 

Snowden of Ft. Collins competed with his youth part-

ner and qualified to the semi finals of the same event. 

They wanted to compete against all the best players. I 

admire them for taking on the challenge. 

     I couldn’t leave Philadelphia without doing a little 

sightseeing of the historical places where America 

had its beginnings in government. The Colorado con-

tingent also loved going to the Reading Terminal 

Market, which had every imaginable type of food. 

The Market was across the street from the Marriott, 

the bridge playing site. The downtown area had many 

other great restaurants that we had time to enjoy since 

most of the playing times were at 10 AM and 3 PM. 

As you can tell, I had a great time in Philadelphia. 
 

Carol Bertz is a past member of the Denver Unit 361 Board and a 

Certified  Bridge Teacher.  She has introduced many new players to 

the world of duplicate bridge. 
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   North   

   53   

   J4   

   KQ843   

   A1052   

 West    East 

 J82    1074 

 AKQ52    3 

 1096    J752 

 K9    J8764 

   South   

   AKQ96   

   109876   

   AKQ96   

   Q3   



UNIT 361 TOP MASTERPOINT  

ACHIEVEMENTS AS OF AUGUST 1, 2012 
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The Fine Art of Kibitzing 

        By Jared Johnson 

                                                                   

It is often said that bridge is 
a four person game. Not 
always. Sometimes it is a 
five person game. Let us 
not forget the kibitzer. 
    Views on kibitzers vary 

widely in the literature.  One bridge writer un-
charitably suggested kibitzers were the lowest 
form of life. Nevertheless, kibitzers are part of 
the bridge scene. 
    There is definitely kibitzer etiquette. The chief 
requirement is that the kibitzer should be seen 
but not heard. The kibitzer should be relatively 
quiet. It is considered bad form to join in the post
-mortem and even worse to initiate it.         But 
sometimes as a kibitzer you are put on the spot. 
What do you do when declarer turns to you with 
a contemptuous wave of the hand at dummy, 
and asks, “Would you have bid game with that?” 
Now you must use your best diplomatic 
(meaning evasive) skills to wriggle out of the 
situation.  If you don’t respond, you’re being 
rude. If you agree with declarer, you’ve insulted 
dummy. If you agree with dummy, you’ve in-
sulted declarer. 
    Short of faking a sudden attack of appendicitis 
and leaving the table, you probably need to say 
something non-committal like, “Well, it’s a hard 
call,” and hope that everyone returns to the play 
of the hand before you have to elaborate. 
    There is further kibitzer etiquette. Some folks 
are uneasy with kibitzers, and if asked, you 
should best find another table to watch. 
    On the other hand, at regionals and nationals 
having kibitzers is actually a status symbol. Look 
around the room at the tables with the most kib-
itzers (occasionally it can get crowded) and you 
have probably found Jeff Meckstroth and Eric 
Rodwell or Bob Hammon or Zia Mahmood. 

    The late great Barry Crane would often have 
so many kibitzers that he would hold his hand up 
in showmanship style so everyone could see 
(except of course, partner and opponents).    
And it's a minor point but it is best to depart the 
table only at the end of a hand. If you leave dur-
ing the play, especially near the beginning, it 
might imply that there is nothing interesting 
about the hand which could unintentionally pro-
vide information to one side or the other. 
    Can you learn from being a kibitzer? Well 
needless to say, even though technically you are 
only suppose to kibitz one hand, unless you are 
awkwardly positioned right behind one player, 
you are probably going to be at the corner of a 
table and will be able to see two players’ hands. 
And when a third hand is down as dummy, you 
now know the entire layout. It’s amazing how 
easy it is to convince yourself that you would 
have found the winning call or play under such 
circumstances. 
    Yes, kibitzing is risk free. You can think and 
analyze and plan out your bid or play but there 
will never be any consequences if you’re wrong. 
    Personally, having been on an extended hia-
tus from actual play, one lesson does stand out 
from years of kibitzing. Most often people get 
into trouble simply when they depart from the 
book bid or play. That and forgetting conven-
tions. 
    You usually don’t win a bridge game by mak-
ing the most brilliant plays but by making the 
fewest easily avoidable mistakes. Steady and 
sure wins the race. 
    If you see me kibitzing remember that if you 
do something brilliant you might get written up in 
The Denver Post (weekly column toward the end 
of the Sunday Arts and Culture section). If you 
do something awful I promise to hit the mental 
delete button.  See you at the table. 
 

Jared Johnson is the Bridge Columnist at the Denver Post. 

 

David Caprera (Continued from Page 1) 
      
    David  plays a variety of bridge bidding sys-
tems:  2/1 game forcing, Meckstroth and Rod-
well’s version of Precision, Polish club (both sim-
plified and complex).  He plays with a number   of 
bridge professionals as an unpaid and nonpaying 
team member.  He gives back to the bridge com-
munity by mentoring “up-and-coming” bridge 
stars. 

Bridge in Schools...On May 22, 

2012  Arvada’s Hackberry Hill took on 
Boulder’s University Hill Elementary School in 
Unit 361’s first mini-tournament after the stu-
dents had participated in an afterschool bridge 
learning program.  Jim Calhoun, Unit Board 
Education chair and bridge teacher mentored 
Hackberry Hill and Celeste Landry mentored 
Boulder University Hill Elementary School.  Fi-
nal score: Boulder 50.05% and Arvada 49.95%. 
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Denver ACBL Unit #361 

4060 S. Ivy Lane 

Englewood, CO 80111 
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    Permit No. 904  

October  13-14 2012 
Fall I/N Tournament, Aurora Board of Realtors 

 

October  20, 2012 
Front Range Challenge, Aurora Board of Realtors 

 

November 8-11, 2012 
Fall Sectional, Jefferson County Fairgrounds Exhibit Hall 

 

January 10-13, 2013 
Winter Sectional, Jefferson County Fairgrounds Exhibit Hall 

 

March 7-10, 2013 

Spring Sectional, Jefferson County Fairgrounds Exhibit Hall 
 

April 13-14, 2013 
 I/N Tournament, Denver House of Cards 

 

              May 21-27, 2013 
Regional Tournament, Denver  Renaissance Hotel  

 

                                       2012 BRIDGE DIRECTORY ADVERTISERS 

ARVADA & NORTHWEST BRIDGE CLUBS, Virginia Gunter and Joe & Virginia Sewall   

CASTLE ROCK BRIDGE CLUB  CHERRY HILLS ANIMAL HOSPITAL, Clyde D'Arcy 

 DASGUPTA & PERRON, Sanjoy and Sue DENVER HOUSE OF CARDS,  Steve Wainz and Paul Ossip 

DENVER METRO BRIDGE STUDIO, Mike Thompson   LAW OFFICE OF SUSAN GRAUER, PC  

  NORMA SANDS BRIDGE INSTRUCTION  PERRY & CO, Chuck Anderson 

THE BRIDGE CLUB, Marvel Heinsohn  THE WHITE BUFFALO COLORADO BBQ & CATERING CO 

WELLS FARGO, Bill Beard 

UPCOMING  

SECTIONAL AND 

REGIONAL 

TOURNAMENTS 

TO VIEW FLYERS 

GO TO:  

 

www.denverbridge.com 


